Minutes of the meeting of Snaith and Cowick Town Council held on Monday, the 20th July 2020 by remote dial-up

Present

Cllr. S. Jones, Cllr L. Thompson, Cllr. Staveley – Churton, Cllr. H. Miley Cllr. J. Hollas, Cllr. D. Bromley, Cllr. J Whiteley.

Approval of minutes

The minutes of the meeting on Monday 22nd of June 2020 having been circulated were taken as a true record of the meeting and signed by the Town Mayor. Proposed Cllr. Hollas seconded Cllr. Bromley

Apologies

Cllr. Lyons, Cllr. Spencer

To note declarations of interest by members of the council in Items on this agenda and the nature of such interest

Cllr. John Staveley - Churton air quality

Cllr. John Staveley Churton no drinking zone

Cllr. John Staveley - Churton LAVRAG

Cllr. David Bromley LAVRAG

Public Participation

No members of the public wished to participate within this section. Noted by Council members

Cllr. John Staveley Churton proposed bringing ERYC Cllrs. report forward on the agenda seconded Cllr. Joanne Whiteley.

Cllr. Caroline Fox advised that The Bridge residential home on George Street had been brought to the attention of officers within the East Riding. Cllr. Caroline Fox advised officers would be carrying out site visits.

Cllr. Sargeantson advised they had been looking at electric car charging points within the community and awaiting further information.

Cllr. Sargeantson advised she was bringing the Goole to Leeds Train Line Project to the full council meeting of East Riding of Yorkshire Council next week and will report to the next meeting.

Action log

270-337-342-351-361-386 - Highways

The Town Clerk advised a meeting would be arranged with East Riding of Yorkshire Council Highways in the coming months to discuss all highways issues. The Town Clerk advised the meeting had not been able to take place due to the current Covid pandemic.

Countryside Access Officer Reply

An email from ERYC Countryside Access Officer was read to council members. Noted by council members.



287-381 - Cowick Road Snaith

It was agreed for the Town Council to contact Paul Robinson East Riding of Yorkshire Council to discuss the Highway and drainage issues on Cowick Road. Noted by council members.

320 - Air Quality Testing

Information from East Riding of Yorkshire Council was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Cllr. John Staveley - Churton advised the exercise had been a waste of time as the correct particles had not been monitored. Cllr. John Staveley - Churton proposed writing back to ERYC requesting what particles were actually read. Seconded Cllr. Jim Hollas

342 - Drainage

Follow-up information was forwarded to council members. Noted by Council members.

360 - LAVRAG

Cllr. David Bromley gave an update and information on the LAVRAG project. Cllr. David Bromley advised a meeting was taking place with Andrew Percy MP and were hoping to get ward Cllrs. to lobby the project. Noted by council members.

COVID-19 Update

ERYC – 3 Step Poster

Information and copies of the East Riding of Yorkshire Council three-step poster was circulated to council members. Council stated they hoped to get people back into the High Street as soon as possible as long as it was safe to do so .Cllr. David Bromley expressed concerns with the lack of support given by the Town Council. Cllr. Joanne Whiteley stated the council must follow government guidelines. Noted by council members. Cllr. Jim Hollas proposed purchasing floor stickers to be placed along Market Place and High Street advising of social distancing. Seconded Cllr. Joanne Whiteley.

Playpark reopening

The Town Clerk advised the playpark would be reopening the following Monday with notices placed on equipment to advise of social distancing, safety and hygiene. Noted by council members.

Flooding Update

Cllr. Jim Hollas stated flooding needed to stay at the front of everyone's agenda. Cllr. Steve Jones advised the Environment Agency would like to meet with the Town Council to discuss future Plans to create a community flood group. Cllr. John Staveley Churton proposed emailing the Environment Agency requesting they attend the next council meeting seconded Cllr. David Bromley.

Two Ridings Funding

Cllr. Joanne Whiteley proposed to write to the Two Riding asking for an update on where money has been spent in the community seconded Cllr. Jim Hollas



IDB Meeting Update

Cllr. Steve Jones and the Town Clerk Vicky Whiteley gave an update on the IDB meeting. Noted by council members.

Correspondence from Councillors

George Street Parking

The Town Clerk advised East Riding of Yorkshire Council highways was soon due to visit site and would look at the problem. Cllr. Joanne Whiteley proposed contacting the fire station and asking them if they had issues with access on George Street seconded Cllr. Jim Hollas

HGVs Selby Road

The town clerk advised Humberside Police were aware of the issue and the Assistant Clerk continue to send letters to HGVs not adhering to the weight limit.

HGV West Cowick

A complaint from a concerned resident regarding speed of HGV vehicles in West Cowick was read to council members. Cllr. Jim Hollas proposed speaking to the proprietor of the shooting school to request hauliers reduced speed seconded Cllr. Laura Thompson.

Garden Waste Saffron Drive

Information from a concerned resident was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Counsellors were advised this was private land and not the Town Councils responsibility. Cllr. Jim Hollas proposed writing to the land owner requesting advice be handed out to people who were dumping garden waste in the area seconded Council John Staveley - Churton.

Items from council members

Snaith Community Playing Field - Cllr. J Hollas

Cllr. Hollas advised the playing field was the last bit of open green space for the community to use and the Town Council must defend the area and the goalpost that have recently been installed. Noted by council members.

Email addresses

Cllr. Jim Hollas proposed the council look at new email addresses which moved away from the hotmail.com seconded Cllr. John Staveley Churton

Future Events – Meetings

V-J Day 16th of August 2020

Cllr. John Staveley Churton proposed placing an advert on Facebook asking residents to dress homes for VJ Day celebrations seconded Cllr. Laura Thompson.

Remembrance Parade

The Town Clerk asked counsellors of their opinions on the Remembrance Parade taking place due to the Covid pandemic. Cllr. Jim Hollas believed the event should take place even if masks were to be worn and government guidelines were followed. It was agreed to make a final decision at the September meeting.



Christmas Market

Information on Christmas Markets taking place locally or cancelled was read to council members. It was agreed a formal decision would be made at the next Town Council meeting.

ERNLLCA Newsletter

Noted by council members

Accounts

A full list of accounts were read to council members. Proposed Cllr. D. Bromley seconded Cllr. R. Spencer.

Signatur

21/09/2020 Date